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9 August 2022 

Subject: Request for Additional Information 

Dear Ms Watkins 

I refer to the assessment for the Marist Catholic College North Shore (SSD-10473). After careful 
consideration, the Department of Planning and Environment (Department) is requesting that you 
provide additional information. 

You are requested to submit the following additional information: 

• The Revised Operations Statement -submitted at Appendix L of the Supplementary Response 
to Submissions Report (SRtS) includes a table detailing staging of students and how that 
would align with the construction and operational changes.  

This plan indicates student numbers would reach 2074 by Stage 03A. However, the Early 
Learning Centre (ELC) fit out occurs in Stage 4.  Given that 2074 students would include the 
ELC children as week, the information is inconsistent with the staging plan. 

Please clarify and provide a revised table or revised Operations Statement indicating the 
staged increase in student numbers and how that aligns with the ELC completion in Stage 04.  

You are requested to provide the information, or notification that the information will not be provided, 
to the department by Tuesday 23 August 2022.  If you cannot meet this deadline or do not intend to 
provide the additional information, please advise the department via the NSW planning portal. 

If you have any questions, please contact Jasmine Tranquille on 9274 6596 or via email at 
Jasmine.Tranquille@planning.nsw.gov.au. 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Aditi Coomar 

A/Director, Social and Infrastructure Assessments 

as delegate to the Planning Secretary 

http://www.dpie.nsw.gov.au/

